
 

 
 

 
 

Congratulations, Our Lady of Perpetual Help Church Family. 
 

As we gather to thank God for all the Blessings he has bestowed upon this church and its people, 
we reflect and Praise the Lord. 
 

This past year our lives have been filled with some challenging times. The Covid-19 pandemic, 
quarantined from our families, friends, co-workers and church family. We have had to face many 
obstacles and changes in our routine schedules. Change is never easy to accept, but we were 
forced to find new ways to worship in fellowship and celebrate significant events in our lives. The 
introduction to technology through Zoom, Livestream, Facetime, and other social media altered 
our behavior, even our oldest church members had to become Facebook friends, to stay 
connected to family and Church. 
 

Today, now we celebrate 101 years of resilience. Years of glorifying God in our Sacramental life 
and celebrations. The family of Our Lady of Perpetual Help has worshiped on this hilltop and been 
enriched by their participation with God and His presence with us. You have developed ministries 
and outreach to this community. You have been an integral part in creating a legacy of Faith and 
Love at “The Church on the Hill”.  From the back of the pew at St. Teresa down the hill, to the 
front of the pew at OLPH.  
 

In our theme: “Remembering, Rejoicing and Reaching in Faith”, we acknowledge the resilience of 
a people who were on a mission from God. Building a Christian Community and a Black Catholic 
Church where their faith would not be suppressed, and racism would not set them apart. Though 
it was a difficult journey they endured and was blessed because of it. You Rejoice today for their 
vision and our authentic inheritance of this African American sanctuary we call Church. I pray you 
are thankful and filled with gratitude for your ancestors and pastors that paved the way for this 
journey of Faith.  
 

As you continue this legacy by Reaching in Faith, I am grateful to be on the journey with you.  I 
thank the many persons who continue to move forward and work in the vineyard to witness to 
Gods call to discipleship. As we glorify God in this Anniversary Celebration, we request His 
protection and the vigilance of our patroness Our Lady of Perpetual Help.  
 
My Blessings and Prayers, 
 
Very Rev. Michael L. Thompson, SSJ 
Pastor 

Some reflections inspired by online copyrighted commentaries and homilies  


